


 
  

  

“Maintaining and enhancing the roles of our larger urban and rural settlements through 
accommodating development that meets the varying needs of local communities, including 
for affordable housing, and supports existing accessible facilities.” 

 
The focus on the main urban areas of Romsey and Andover is properly supported by a flexible 
approach to delivering housing at the other urban and rural settlements. It is also encouraging that the 
Settlement Hierarchy Assessment paper reflects on the NPPF recognition that development in rural 
areas can better support existing local services, including where there are groups of settlements.  
 
As with our comments above, we support this approach being flexibly embedded in the development 
of the new policies to ensure all sustainable settlements, or groups of settlements, with needs for 
affordable housing are properly supported to meet those needs in partnership with providers including 
Abri. To facilitate a flexible approach any housing growth figures should be set as minima, recognising 
that needs will change over time with any housing need survey results representing a snapshot in 
time. 
 
Chapter 4: Strategic Policy Framework 
 
The emerging themes of Strategic Policy 1 align with Abri’s own ambitions to deliver a net zero carbon 
future. While the Council notes that full viability work will be undertaken in support of the plan to ensure 
that tackling the climate and ecological challenges, we ask that this work is undertaken in full 
consultation with local developers, including housebuilders of all scales to ensure the plan’s emerging 
policies are deliverable without damaging the level of affordable housing that can be delivered.   
 
Strategic Policy 4: Town Centres 
 
The intention to require developers to produce design statements for development proposals in the 
town centres of Andover and Romsey is in principle supported. Being mindful of the intentions of the 
NPPF to support town centres and significantly boost the supply of homes, point b of this draft strategic 
policy should not be used to stymy the delivery of developments, where design guides and 
development briefs to be produced by the Council are not yet produced or at the early stages of 
development. This will ensure that development can be determined on its own merits, support 
continued growth and diversification of retail areas and ensure officer time can be focused where most 
needed. 
 
Strategic Policy 6: Housing Need 
 
The intention to plan for and meet the local housing need figure in full through this local plan period is 
supported. As the SHMA has recognised a higher need for affordable housing than the adopted local 
plan, the identification of a target figure for affordable housing delivery as part of the policy would be 
a useful tool to drive supply over the plan, as well as enabling more focused monitoring.  
 
It is appropriate that the Council introduce a policy on First Homes. It would be useful to have targeted 
discussions with developers, including Registered Providers, as part of the development of this policy 
to ensure this delivers on the national policy ambitions whilst ensuring a continued focus on meeting 
needs for social and affordable rented homes, and other forms of affordable home ownership.  
 






